
                                                                                                                                                                           
 

Parks & Recreation and Environmental Committee  
Public Hearing Report 

 
DATE:   March 11, 2025 
TIME: 7:00 PM 
 
Committee Members Present    Committee Members Absent 
Frank Morano, Chairman of the Board    Frank P. Morano 
Al Klingele, Chair, Parks Committee     Tara Prinzivalli 
Robert Bozza 
Joseph Carlo        
Vito Gallo         
Cliff Hagen        
John Kiernan 
Anthony Riccardelli       
        
Staff         
Stacey Wertheim, Interim District Manager  
Susan LaForgia, Community Coordinator   
    
Guests 
Colleen Siuzdak, New York City (NYC) Parks Department 
Tottenville Waterfront Alliance 
Area Residents 
 
Public Contact Session 

• A resident representing the Tottenville Waterfront Alliance expressed the group’s 
displeasure with the Tottenville Shoreline Protection Project.  They feel the walkway is 
too close to their property lines and that it will bring crime to the area.   

• A resident opposes the pathway because it will affect their quality of life, privacy, noise 
and environment. Comments on file in Community Board office. 

• A long-time resident spoke about his experiences through the years, value of trees and 
sidewalks, Tottenville’s topography and effects of rainfall.  

 
Agenda 
None 
 
Parks Announcements 

• Colleen reported that the Tottenville Shoreline Protection Project is in its Design Phase 
and that it will be completed by the end of March.  From there it goes to Procurement. 
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• Construction on the Lemon Creek Tot Lot has begun 
• Greencroft Playground and Annadale Green construction will be starting soon 
• Seaside Nature Wildlife Park Comfort Station will be completed by summer 

 
 
 
 
Old Business 
None 
 
New Business 
None 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,      

     
Albert W. Klingele, Chairman 
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